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The Honorable Bob Ferguson






June 256, 2010
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E
Dear Councilmember Ferguson:
The enclosed Amended and Restated Interlocal Cooperative Agreement, if approved, will allow the Sheriff’s Office to continue active membership in the Eastside Narcotics Task Force (ENTF) along with Bellevue, Kirkland, Mercer Island, Redmond, and the Washington State Patrol.  The new agreement will become effective upon approval and automatically renew annually.
The Sheriff’s Office has been a member of the ENTF since 2002, which provides support in the fight against drug crimes.  Membership in the ENTF allows King County to receive the benefit of pooled personnel, equipment, expertise, and training with multiple jurisdictions to handle complex narcotic issues. 
The specific objectives of the ENTF are:

1.  Make drug dealing on the eastside less profitable;
2. Reduce the number of mid/upper level drug dealers and disrupt Drug Trafficking Organizations (DTO’s) in the communities on the eastside;
3. Enhance law enforcement’s ability to address the effect of drug dealing on the communities and their law enforcement agencies by transferring the proceeds to authorized activities;
4. Enhance drug enforcement at all levels of government by sharing resources, information, and investigation, and prosecution efforts;
5. Efficiently attack the criminal activities of drug dealing and DTO’s which recognize no jurisdictional barrier or limitations; and
6. Ensure that prosecution of those arrested and charged with drug offenses results in the greatest penalties available from the criminal justice system.
Participation in the ENTF will provide improved police services for all participating entities, increased safety for officers and King County residents, and improved cost effectiveness. 
Should you or any of your staff have questions concerning this agreement, please contact Captain Michael Pendrak, King County Sheriff’s Office Contract Services Unit, at 
206-296-4183.
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine
King County Executive

Enclosures
cc:
King County Councilmembers


ATTN:  Tom Bristow, Chief of Staff


  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council

Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Management and Budget & Office of Strategic 

    Planning and Performance Management
The Honorable Sue Rahr, King County Sheriff

Captain Michael Pendrak, Contract Services Unit, King County Sheriff’s Office
